
From:
To:

Date: 
Subject:

Mottel, Haley <HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov>
Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
11/23/2016 11:44:42 AM
FW: Governor Haley

FYI

From: Sylleste Davis [mailto:syllestedavis@gmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, November 23, 2016 11:40 AM
To: Mottel, Haley
Subject: Governor Haley

Hi Haley!

Happy Thanksgiving! I hope you have big plans to spend time with family and friends.

I know Governor Haley's office is both excited and sad about her new position. We are very proud of 
her and I look forward to her leadership on an international level.

I have likely missed my window of opportunity, but I was hoping that at some point I would be able to 
sit down with Governor Haley and talk with her about her experience in the SC House and get her 
advice on the best way to get things done. I know that she has been, and will continue to be, very 
busy! If I were to put a meeting request in the queue, so to speak, how would I go about doing that?

I look forward to January and the start of the legislative session. I hope to see you soon!

Rep. Sylleste Davis
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